THE MUNICIPAL UNIVERSITY OF WICHITA WICHITA, KANSAS March 16, 1942 Chancellor Deane W. Malott University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas Dear Chancellor Malott: Are you contemplating replacing Dr. Elbel, associate professor of physical education, and director of the intramural program at the University of Kansas?

If so, I should like to be considered as an applicant for the position.

I have a B.S. and an M.Ed. from Springfield College and also a Ph.D. from the State University of Iowa.

At present, I am head of the department of physical education and director of intra-mural sports at the University of Wichita.

I should be pleased to send you a detailed account of my training and experience.

Very sincerely yours,

Lauruce C. Morehous

Laurence E. Morehouse